ABERGAVENNY TOWN COUNCIL
ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE
WEDNESDAY 29TH NOVEMBER 2023
E124/23: SERVICE DELIVERY UPDATE

1. TOWN TEAM
The team is back up to full capacity and is now working through their usual work programme and project list which was paused due to the staffing levels not being consistent. 
Recent works include combatting the graffiti along the lane from Chapel to Cantref Lane, at the request of Cllr Sara Burch, which involved painting out graffiti after establishing ownership of boundaries and fences. Overhanging trees are being tackled by Our Lady and St Michaels Primary School along their boundary and once leaves have all fallen, the team will sweep through again to ensure the path is clear. 
The team will be working 6am – 2pm Monday – Friday as normal, with time off over Christmas to be confirmed.  Likely cover will be Thursday 28th and Friday 29th December 2023, when bin emptying will be prioritised. 

2. CCTV / TOWN SECURITY
Issues with the Fairfield Car Park gate being found unlocked every morning by the Town Team when they go along to open it as requested by Gwent Police.  Scouts had asked for a key to allow parents to open and access the building so children didn’t have to walk through the car ark, so this may need revising if the gate is then now being re-locked after they have given parents access. One to pick up with Gwent Police when they attend People and Communities meeting in January.
Break-in on Wednesday 20th November at 7Corners was mid-afternoon, and Gwent Police are investigating. Nothing of value taken, but centre can now not operate until door is replaced due to it being a fire door. No CCTV down the lane there, and the building’s own CCTV was not of a high enough resolution to be of use to Police. May be useful to look into mobile unit which can be placed in areas such as these to combat growing areas of anti-social behaviour quickly. There are units for £45 per week which bolt onto lamp posts that are solar powered which can be hired as and when necessary.

3. COMMERCIAL/BUSINESS WASTE AND RECYCLING CHANGES
In April 2024 new rules and regulations will come into force across Wales to ensure businesses and commercial premises recycle more of their waste.  A leaflet outlining changes as well as a letter with full details are attached for information. Building-wide changes are now being rolled out to assist in reaching the targets outlined. 

